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Safeguarding Newsletter 

All children have a right to be safe and we believe that keeping children safe is everyone’s 
responsibility. Sent home with this week’s Friday News is our Spring Term Safeguarding 
newsletter which we hope that you will find informative and useful. Please can we ask you 
to take a few minutes to read this. Thank you.  

New email for letters and the Friday news 

Due to a few problems with emailing out the Friday News 

lately, we have changed the way we email out to parents. We 

will now be using the Teachers2parents system to send emails. 

Please ensure we have the most up-to-date email address for 

you. To help us be as environmentally friendly as possible, we 

will also be sending out other letters and information from 

now on via email. If you do not have an email address or would 

prefer not to receive these communications electronically, 

these will be available to view on the school website or you 

can pick up a paper copy from outside the office. 

Parents Evenings   

Our Parents Evenings this term will be held in the week beginning Monday 9th March 

from 3.30—6.30 pm and we are really looking forward to meeting you and discussing your 

child’s progress.  

We are going to use our system for booking appointments through our eschools facility on 

our school website (www.alverton.org.uk) as we did last Autumn.  

You will previously have been sent log in details for eschools. If you are unsure what this 

is, please ask at the office and they will arrange for new details to be given to you. These 

details will be needed in order to go online and book the appointment slot that suits you 

best when the booking period opens on 26th February (the first Wednesday back after 

half term).  

If you have had, or will be having, a review meeting with Mrs Hughes and your child’s 

class teacher, you don’t need to book an appointment. Woodlands parents do not have to 

use this system either.  

Owls assembly - 

POSTPONED 

Owls sharing assembly 

which was to have 

been held on Friday 

13th March has been 

postponed until the 

summer term. 



Online safety 

Please see the information below with some excellent advice about home devices online safety guide.  

We will be publishing a different information page each week.  All this information can be found on the 

National Online Safety website (a link to which can be found on our website). 



Mothers and Daughters Tennis Sessions (Year 2 
upwards) - new date 

Penzance Tennis Club will be running four mothers 
and daughters tennis sessions at the tennis club 
after half term starting on Tuesday 3rd March from 
3.30-4.30pm. The cost is £1 per person, per week 
payable in cash to Ian Vidgen (club coach) on the 
day. If you’re interested, please let either Mrs 
Dennison or the office know so that we can put your 
names down so that he knows you’re attending. 

Year 6 London trip  - July 2020 

A reminder that ALL payments for Year 6 

London trip (£310 total) need to be made by 14th 

April at the latest.   

Full payment is needed by the above date.  If it is 

not paid in full by this date, we will cancel your 

child’s place and refund any money you have 

already paid (less the deposit) with immediate 

effect.  

You can pay as much or as little as you want anytime 

up to the final date. Please pay online at 

schoolmoney.co.uk. Click into the amount box and 

change the total payment to the amount you’d like 

to pay. If you cannot pay online, please ask at the 

office for a Paypoint barcode which you can use to 

pay cash at a local Paypoint retailer.  

Clubs 

Clubs continue as normal after half term. If 

your child is starting a new club - Disco 

Dodgeball or Roller Skating please ensure 

payment is made before the first club or 

your child will not be able to start.  

Club cancellations 

ALL clubs will be cancelled on Monday 

9th, Tuesday 10th and Wednesday 11th 

March due to parents evenings apart 

from morning Roller Skating club on 

Wednesday 11th. 

Netball finals 

On Monday, the netball team 
attended the Penwith finals at MBA 
after coming top of their league 
before Christmas. They played 
brilliantly, beating Penpol 8-2 in the 
first game.  After that, they faced St 
Mary’s C of E School in the semi 
finals. It was a brilliant game but 
unfortunately we lost 6-4. They went 
on to play in the 3/4 play offs in 
which they beat Mousehole. Well 
done to the whole netball team who 
have played exceptionally well 
through out the season.  

Guitar lessons 

There will be two guitar lessons after half 

term - the first Thursday 27th February 

and one on Thursday 19th March. This is 

due to 5th March  being World Book Day 

and Julyan being away on 12th March. 



Daisy’s Diary 

Fire circle 

We have a brand new fire circle! The old one was dangerous 

as it was on a slope and slippery so it had to be re-done. The 

new one is really lovely - built for us by Chris, an artist/

Cornish hedge builder. It is made out of a ton of granite that 

he first shaped for us in his workshop before digging in the 

huge stones at the right angle to make a volcano shape that 

looks magic when there are flames licking up over the top. 

Lots of students 

spent the next two weeks 

cobbling around the inner 

circle and lugging heavy 

wheelbarrows full of 

granite grit to make a new 

less slippy surface. 

The first to use the new 

circle were the nursery, 

who had a rainy day 

Wassail to bless the outdoor circular classroom/orchard. We made 

toast around the fire and then sung our way to the orchard, where we 

scared the bad spirits away with some terrifying saucepan bashing 

and welcomed the good spirits in by putting toast in the trees and singing the Wassail song, along 

with the accompaniment of Mrs England's violin.  

Tip trip! 

We also had a trip to the tip. The Eco team and a few other students went along to the St Austell 

Recycling Centre to see where our rubbish goes. It was noisy, it was smelly - and it was fascinating! 

We will be passing on what we learnt to the rest of the school and to parents too via the newsletter 

- Top Tip Tips! A big thank you to Sita UK Ltd who manage the tip for paying for our transport. 



West Cornwall Spring Flower Show 2020  

Marazion Community Centre 

Friday 6th March 11am-6pm & Saturday 7th 

March 10am-3.30pm (£3 admission, under 14s free) 

If your child would like to enter any of the following categories their 

entry MUST be in, clearly labelled (see box below), by Wednesday 4th 

March so that they can be taken to Marazion in time. 

 

General Classes 

A  (Ages 5 years and under) a decorated pebble (max size 15 x 15cm). 

B (Year 1 & 2) a potato print of a palm tree on A4 card. 

C (Year 3 & 4) a Mother’s Day card made from any material to be completed on the 
inside with a Mother’s Day greeting. Max A5 when folded. 

D (Year 5 & 6) a miniature garden in a standard seed tray. Max 38cm x 21.5cm – any 
materials 

The following are open to any child Year Reception- Year 6 

E A model animal made of plant materials (max size 20cm x 20cm) Has to stand up by 
itself. 

F A flower filled boot, welly or shoe. Max size 30cm x 30cm. 

G An A3 collage of violets or spring flowers on card or paper. Can be made from any 
materials. 

Photography 

The following class can be entered by any child under 12 years  

H  A mounted photograph on A4 card (max photo size 18cm x 13cm). Subject: “My 
favourite thing”. 

All entries must be clearly marked with the category reference number, 
name, school year and school of the entrant either on the reverse of 
the entry or on a small card securely attached to the exhibit. 



CLASS ATTENDANCE THIS WEEK 

Our collective target is 96.5% 

Choughs 98.0% 3 

Robins 93.2% 9 

Puffins 98.2% 2 

Owls 97.1% 5 

Kingfishers 92.7% 11 

Trencrom 97.4% 4 

Lanyon 96.7% 6 

Kerris 96.4% 7 

Bodrifty 99.3% 1 

Bosigran 95.0% 8 

Kenidjack 93.2% 9 

Overall school 

attendance 
96.2% 

 

DIARY DATES   

February 

Monday 17th to Friday 21st February – HALF TERM 

PLEASE NOTE CLUBS CONTINUE AS NORMAL AFTER HALF 
TERM 

March 

5th     St. Piran’s dance for Year 6 – details to follow 

5th World Book Day 

9th-11th Parent Consultations – appointment times will be    
booked online – no clubs this week on Monday, Tuesday 
and Wednesday. 

13th  Sharing assembly for Owls at 2.45pm—POSTPONED 

19th  FOAS Easter Disco – details to follow 

20th All clubs finish 

20th All music lessons finish 

25th     Last swimming for Year 5 

FRIDAY 27th MARCH SCHOOL CLOSES AT 3.15pm 
(normal time) FOR THE EASTER HOLIDAY 

SUMMER TERM BEGINS ON TUESDAY 14th APRIL at 
9am 

Twitter 

Don’t forget to follow us on Twitter 

@alvertonschool to keep up-to-date 

with all the exciting things that are 

going on.  

Need a chat? 

Come and have a cup of tea with 

Mrs Daylak if you have any 

questions or concerns about 

anything which might be affecting 

your child in school. You can find 

her any Monday to Thursday after 

school until 4pm. If you would 

rather make an appointment, please 

ask the office. She might even find 

you a biscuit to go with your 

tea! 

Reading Revolution Poster Competition 

Don’t forget to enter the Reading Revolution 

Poster Competition. Entries should be on A4 

paper and should include the words ‘Alverton 

School Reading Revolution’ and at least one fact 

about why reading is so important. Prizes are 

fantastic book tokens from the Edge of the World 

bookshop. The closing date is Monday 24th 

February. Please hand entries to Mrs Clive. 

Lost 

Fred in Lanyon has lost his coat. It’s an orange 

puffa jacket with a navy inside and it is named.  If 

found, please hand in. 




